Pioneer Chapter Riders Club Meeting Minutes 08Sep2019
NOTE: Our meetings are being held on the Second Sunday of the Month!

The meeting was held on Sunday Sept 8th at 1 pm at The Shed - Merit Construction located at 5441 - 212th Street
West in Farmington MN.

Meeting to Order - Doug Bruns

Membership Report - Chuck Barsness - Your 2019 dues can be paid anytime. Thanks to all of you that have re-
newed/joined the Pioneer Chapter Riders Club - PCRC!

Treasurers Report - Paul Michels - $25 - 2019 dues can now be paid. You can go online to Join or Renew your

membership at ehridersclub.com to use PayPal to pay your dues. Or, you can send your dues to Paul Michels,
PCRC Treasurer, 41627 Ottawa Road, St Peter MN 56082.

Old Business:

We reviewed the 20th Annual PCRC Rally which was held July 10-14, 2019. - The Rally was based at the Country
Lodge Inn - 525 Main Ave N - Harmony MN 55939 - 507-886-2515. All agreed that we should return to Harmony as
our base for next year.

We reviewed the 2019 Sturgis Week and celebration of 20 Years for our Super X motorcycles. We were based at
Crow Peak Lodge in Spearfish. Sturgis week activities included meeting Tue Aug 6th at the Casino Bar (Wy’s) in
Central City. Wed base for next year. Aug 7th we met for a ride as a group thru Sturgis Main Street. Following the X
Ride thru Sturgis Main Street we rode to John Strandell’s place located on Nemo Road for lunch and beverages.
Thanks to John for hosting this event. The other days at Sturgis included rides to several known favorite destina-
tions. Mike Locklear’s stator went out in Sturgis so it was hauled back to and replaced in the parking lot of the motel.
He had big smiles when it all checked out OK after the surgery!

Lifetime Memberships have been awarded to all that have paid their dues for 20 Years. Included in this group are
Chuck Barsness, Bill Bayliss, Ken Bretz, Mike Hamann, Randy Schwandt, and Gary Thomforde. They each received
a “Pioneer Chapter Life Membership” pin and are not required to pay their annual dues in the future.

New Business:
Incorporation as Non-Profit needs further work - Doug Bruns will follow up on the IRS Forms we filed for non-profit
status.

We started discussing plans for the 2020 PCRC Rally. Rooms have been blocked at the Country Lodge Inn - 525
Main Ave N - Harmony MN 55939 - 507-886-2515 again. The Rally will be held Wed July 8th thru Sun July12th 2020.

We also discussed plans for Sturgis 2020 which is the 80th Annual. We are in the process of blocking rooms for it
and need to know who will be joining us. So far we have 8 that have committed to going. The plan will be to depart
Fri Aug 7th and return home Fri Aug 14th. If you are interested in joining us please let us know.

We also spent time discussing what work we do/have done on our bikes at The Shed.
Next Meeting - The next meeting will be held Oct 13, 2019 at 1 pm at The Shed - Merit Construction located at 5441
- 212th Street West in Farmington MN -(NE corner of Co 50 & Pilot Knob Road). Our meetings are held in the build-

ing just west of the Merit Building, the Cowan Bldg. Go around to the west side(Pilot Knob Rd side). We look forward
to seeing you there.

Chuck Barsness - PCRC Secretary - 612-865-1758 - x_twin@hotmail.com


http://ehridersclub.com
mailto:x_twin@hotmail.com

